INFORMATION ONTARIO: Cont'd

But wait a minute.....there are hazards today which didn't bother kite fliers through earlier ages.

Local and provincial Hydro utilities warn that unless special precautions are taken, accidents or even a tragedy can happen as a result of flying kites without caution.

One fatatity occurred for instance when a kiter riding his bicycle on a country road steered his high-flying toy into an overhead electric wire. The electricity quickly ran through the copperized kite line to ground and killed the young hobbyist.

Metallic lines are being used more and more frequently and they are dangerous. When these lines come in contact with electric power lines there is a very good chance of a serious accident.

Every year Hydro authorities find it necessary to repeat the warnings about flying kites in the vicinity of power lines.

Don't.

LAKE SUPERIOR BOARD OF EDUCATION MEETING

The Lake Superior Board of Education Meeting No. 5/76 was held on Wednesday, April 21, 1976, at Marathon High School.

The Minutes of Meeting No. 4/76 held on March 15, 1976 were approved and the disbursements for March were \$541,218.51.

The following staff resignations were received with regret: Miss Janet MacGlashan,
Manitouwadge Public School; Mr. Donald Karn,
Marathon Public School; Miss Margaret Bliznikas, Marathon High School; Mr. Robert Thomson,
Lake Superior High School; Mr. B. Heaton,
Manitouwadge High School.

Mr. J. Roberts has joined the Staff of Marathon Public School on a temporary basis and Miss Marty Martin has similarily joined the Staff of the High School in Manitouwadge.

Mr. Kirkpatrick the Chairman of the Modified School Year Committee presented a proposed calendar for 1976-77. There will be 196 school days in 1976-77. Eleven of these will be devoted to Professional Development and other Professional Activities for Staff. A copy of the calendar will be distributed to teachers, students and parents later in the year.

Arrangements for the Official Opening of the new wing of the Marathon Public School were discussed and approved.

A group of Grade 8 students from Manitouwadge Public School are going to Toronto and Ottawa during the period May 8 - 17. Their trip was approved.

The Board set April 29 as the date on

which the budget for 1976 would be decided. Mr. Talarico, the Budget Committee Chairman reported that all information from the Ministry of Education concerning grants and weight -ing factors was now in and therefore final calculations could be made.

The Board hired Mr. Borutski as a Maintenance Working Foreman for the Schreiber-Terrace Bay area. There is also a Maintenance Working Foreman for the Manitouwadge area and one for the Marathon area.

Because of classroom needs, two portables will be rented for the Marathon Public School for 1976-77.

Sales of Board owned houses were temporarily suspended by Board Resolution due to current pressure on existing accommodations.

An Ad-Hoc Committee was set-up to interview applicants for the position of Principal at Manitouwadge Public School and Vice-Principal at Marathon Public School. Interviews will take place on Saturday, May. 1, 1976.

The meeting adjourned at 11:20 p.m.

TREES... THE GREEN LINK

STRAND THEATRE

TERRACE BAY - ONTARIO - TELEPHONE 825-3771
SHOW TIMES - MONDAY - THURSDAY 8:00 P.M.
FRIDAY & SATURDAY 7 & 9 P.M.
SUNDAY 8:30 P.M.

